

Senior Vice Commandant's Report - October 2025

Greeting Marine Corps League of Pennsylvania
October Quarterly Meeting

Well, it's time to get back into the Quarterly Meeting, see some old friends and meet some new one. Many changes were made at Our Department Convention. The Department top three offices, have new members. Try and get out to our department meetings and meet them. So, let's get back to business, I have sent some emails to all the Detachment Commandants. Asking for their help in whittling down our unpaid members. I received very little response from Our Commandants. I appreciate those who responded and are working on this effort. I also asked our Detachment Commandants to fill out a quarterly report for the Detachments, again with very little support. I am hoping that somehow, I can reverse this trend and get some help from the Commandants.

2025 Leadership Training Course: On September 27, 2025, we held our Leadership Training, at the Northeastern Detachment HQ, they were great host, beautiful building and great museum (if you can get the chance stop by and check it out). We had 25 (as Commandant McCoy says) Hard chargers there. Great Course, I was an instructor but learned a few things setting up my module and in the class itself. Great camaraderie, and most of all we had fun while learning some new information. Please, next year I would love to see another great group get together for this training.

Newsletters 2025: I have been receiving newsletters from some Detachments both mailed and emailed. But again, I am not seeing very many, if your Detachments has a newsletter please forward a copy to me. It's great to see what your Detachments are doing for the League, our Veterans and our communities.

Commandants Council: Will be held from 0930 to 1130 on Saturday the 18th of October 2025. I would like to see the Commandants or a representative from their Detachment attend these meetings, I know it's hard for a lot of us to get to the meetings. But there is information and training more easily done in person.

Again feel free to contact me with questions regarding newsletters, awards and training.

Respectively submitted, James P. Diamond pamcl.srvice@outlook.com 717-425-0624